## MINUTES OF DACUSVILLE BUSINESS MEETING

The Bi-monthly meeting of The Dacusville Business Association was held on September 23, 2009 at the Dacusville Lions' Club. Invocation was given by Milton Ponder. President Ronny Hall welcomed attendees and gave opening remarks. Minutes of the July 16, 2009 meeting were read and approved. Bob Spalding, treasurer, stated we are in good financial standing with a current balance of \$872.61.

This month's speaker was Dr. Henry Hunt, Superintendent of the School District of Pickens County. Dr. Hunt gave a power point presentation of the current building program. His presentation covered the ongoing building of the high schools, elementary, and career-tech center. He reported on the upgrades made at various schools over the summer months also.

Old Business: Two possible "Welcome to Dacusville" signs were viewed and discussed.

New Business: Bob Spalding informed attendees of the Dacusville website- <u>www.dacusville.org</u> with links to businesses, churches, fire department, community organizations, etc.

President Hall announced our next meeting will be November 19<sup>th</sup> at The Dacusville Lions' Club, with State House of Representatives member Rex Rice as speaker. We will also be electing officers for the 2010 term.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Sylvia D. Hughes, Secretary